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Horse Patrol Spring Fling Cancelled!
See Horse Patrol Article for Details

Upcoming
Mizpah

Shrine Golf

June 17th
See page 10
for details!

Per the Grand 
Master Directive, 

there will be no in person 
Masonic Activity until 

May 31, 2020
Please see page 8 for details!

May Stated Meeting 
will be our first phone/

video meeting. 
Please see page 2 for details!



May (Town Hall) Stated Meeting
Wednesday, May 6 • Meeting at 7:00pm

Mizpah Shrine Center Office Hours:  Monday - Thursday:  9am - 4pm

   Fraternally:  Rudolph Mahara, Sr., Potentate Attest:  Barry Richards, Recorder  
The purpose of these called meetings or events is to act upon any official business that may come before it. Your presence is requested.

 (260)426-4543 recorder@mizpahshrine.com www.mizpahshrine.com

The Allah Bi
Volume 20, Issue 3

Published bi-monthly
(January, March, May, July, September, November)

Publication of Mizpah Shrine
1015A Memorial Way
Fort Wayne, IN 46805
Phone:  260-426-4543

Fax:  260-426-4544

Article submissions:
allah-bi@mizpahshrine.com

Articles are due by the first of the 
month preceeding the mailing date

(February 1, April 1, June 1, August 1, 
October 1, December 1)

Mizpah Shrine Divan:
Rudolph Mahara Sr., Potentate
Tobin Bradley, Chief Rabban

Jeffrey Baumgardner, Assistant 
Rabban

Steven Bates, High Priest & 
Prophet

Robert Boylan, Oriental Guide
Steven Sickafoose, Treasurer

Barry Richards, Recorder
Ron Harruff. Acting Recorder

Trustees:
Samuel Winebrenner (20)

Jody Swaidner (21)
Timothy Yagel (22)

Finance Committee:
Rick Stiratt (20)
Hal Harting (21)

D. Guy Boylan (22)
Justin Klinger (23)

Representatives to the 
Imperial Council:

Rudolph Mahara, Potentate
Tobin Bradley, Chief Rabban

Donald Shively, Esq.
Legal Counsel:

Randy Hammond

June Stated Meeting
Wednesday, June 3 • Meal at 6:15pm • Meeting at 7:00pm

You are hereby notified of the following meetings of the nobility to be held at:

MIZPAH SHRINE
1015A Memorial Way, Fort Wayne, IN 46805

EARTH MOVING - EXCAVATING - ENVIRONMENTAL
QUALIFIED M B E

COMPLETE SITE DEVELOPMENT

Fox Contractors Corp
5430 W. Ferguson Road

Fort Wayne, Indiana 46809-9612

Dallas D. Day
dday@foxcontractors.com

Fort Wayne (260)747-7461
Cell (260)410-7560
Fax (260)747-7717

Indy (317)769-6291

We will be trying our first ever Zoom meeting for a full temple meeting on May 6th.  The Shrine Center 
will not be open for this meeting.  If you would like to join the meeting at 7pm, you call into the meeting 
(open to the first 100 callers):

+1 646 558 8656 
Meeting ID: 978 8913 4300

Password: 226045
or you can join the Zoom meeting.  In a web browser, go to https://zoom.us/download#client_4meeting
Download the Zoom Client for Meetings.  When you launch the Zoom downloaded application it will ask 
if you want to Join a meeting or Sign in.  Choose Join a meeting and use Meeting ID below:
     

Meeting ID: 978 8913 4300
Password: 226045

For questions on this please email allah-bi@mizpahshrine.com
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Potentate’s Message ...
Brothers,

We are living through one of the most difficult times in our nation’s 
history.
The world will never be the same. We all must adapt. Abraham Lincoln 
said, “The best thing about the future is that it comes one day at a time.”
The values of Masonry being the cornerstone of our society, has never been more 
important than it is today. Mizpah is blessed with a Nobility that desires to labor 
together to do good work, help others and have fun.
Your Divan has had to make some tough decisions to manage our calendar and 
prioritize all activities. We have instructed Goeglein’s to make no future booking 
in our Temple for 2020. This will enable us to maximize the use of our Temple for 
Mizpah functions. Many of our activities will have to be cancelled or rescheduled. 
We will do our best to keep you informed of calendar changes as they occur.

Keeping our Nobles and their families safe is our top priority. We will be using 
social media and technology to keep us connected. Zoom meetings is one of the 
technology tools we are using to do live communications. Mike Hardiek success-
fully used Zoom to have a virtual Hillbilly meeting. Twenty-nine cousins attended 
April’s meeting from their own living rooms. We will adapt to new methods of 
communications that strengthen our fellowship,
We have much to look forward to this year. We have the Imperial session in July. 
The Potentates Ball has been rescheduled to August 1st. September we will cel-
ebrate GLSA in Evansville, enjoy the very successful Sportsman’s raffle and con-
clude the month with our Fly In breakfast.

The Hillbilly’s will debut the first annual Hillbilly jamboree October third. There will 
be a Grand Master’s One Day Class with a Shrine Ceremonial in Warsaw on Octo-
ber 31st.
We will continue Onion sales, fish fries and Golf outing. Don’t forget the IU/
Purdue Old Oaken Bucket game. We will get through all these difficult times 
together. Winston Churchill once said, “difficulties mastered are opportunities 
won.”
You are all winners!
Rudy Mahara
Potentate



Annual Bus trip to the Old Oaken Bucket Game
Purdue vs. Indiana in Bloomington • Saturday, November 28th

Call the office for Bus and Ticket information between 9am-1pm Monday-Thursday 260-426-4543

Save the Date:
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Recorder’s Message ...
Notes from a Past Pote

Following is a quote from Henry VanDyke “Time is too slow for those who 
wait, too swift for those who fear, too long for those who grieve, too short for those who 

rejoice, but for those who love, time is eternity.”

We all love this fraternity and the brotherhood it represents. We must ask a friend to become a Member. 
We then need to take time to make sure that the friend and Noble is enriched by his experience.

We need to believe in our Mission and ourselves.

There is no limit to the amount of good we can do if we don’t care who gets the credit.

There are many unsung heroes among us. Your contribution is vital.

                                                                            RJH, PP, 33°
                                                                                                                      Acting Recorder

Decorating the graves of the recently deceased is an ancient custom. Most cultures had traditions for me-
morializing them. Traces of flowers have been found in Neanderthal burial sites. But remembrance was 
usually limited to the life spans of the contemporaries. Continuing memorials are relatively modern de-
velopments. A holiday for decorating the graves of Americans who died in service to their country dates 
from the Civil War. At least 25 communities claim credit for originating the practice. Most, however, had a 
one-time commemoration that was not repeated. The first call for a yearly event came in 1866 from a Ladies 
group in Columbus, Georgia. General John Logan, Commander of the Grand Army of the Republic, issued 
an order in 1868 setting May 30 as the day for “decorating“ graves of those who died in the recent war.

As we mark the memory of the almost one million Americans who made that 
terrible sacrifice, we should always remember that each was an individual 
remembered by family and friends, as well as the nation. Pictured here is my 
maternal uncle, Robert William Jones. Born in 1926, he joined the Navy soon 
after his 17th birthday in 1943. He was trained as an aircraft mechanic and a 
crewman on a torpedo bomber. In January 1945, his aircraft failed to return 
from a ground support mission on the Northern Luzon in the Philippines. No 
trace of the aircraft or crew were ever found. He was just one of the hundreds 
of thousands mourned by their family until each, in turn passed away. I am 
comforted by the knowledge that he, and the others, will be remembered and 
honored by the nation long after we are gone.

Have a good and respectful Memorial Day.

Legion of Honor



Stan & Barbara Sickafoose - In Memory of Bob Krider
Stan & Barbara Sickafoose - In Memory of Dewey Souers

Rudy & Sue Mahara - In Memory of Bob Krider
Ronald L. Parker - In Memory of Joyce A. Parker
Hal & Roberta Trump - In Memory of Chet Simon

David & Raedene Stewart - In Memory of George Under-wood
Scott & Anita McAfoos - In Memory of June Cline

Sally J. Tafelski - In Memory of Richard P. Anderson
Michael & Christine Potter - In Memory of Lavorna Fulk

Mizpah Shrine YOSHI Club - In Honor of Greg Romy
Mr & Mrs Terry (Regina) Hiple - In Memory of

Wayne Blanchard
Mr & Mrs Terry (Regina) Hiple - In Memory of Carl Briggs

Bob & Deb Boylan - In Memory of Ray Giant
Dale & Judy Kimball - In Memory of June Cline
North Manchester Moose Lodge 1518 (sent by

Sam Knight, Eel River Shrine Club) - 
In Honor of the Children

Eel River Shrine Club) - In Honor of the Children
Regina & Terry Hiple - In Memory of Paul Brane

Highland Masonic Lodge #762 - In Memory of Sharis Glass
Mizpah Membership Committee - In Memory of Joe Jenckes

Clifford S. George - In Memory of Charles A Monroe
Hal & Roberta Trump - In Memory of Robert L Krider

Bobby & Teresa Wade - In Memory of Joe Jenckes
Robert “Robbi” Seymore - In Honor of Doug Brouwer

Linda Stewart - In Memory of Sharis Glass
Antique Tractor Club - In Memory of Gloria Wall

Antique Tractor Club - In Memory of Rosie Whaley
Antique Tractor Club - In Memory of Carolyn Rubrake

Antique Tractor Club - In Memory of Dewey Souers
Antique Tractor Club - In Memory of Bob & Dolores Krider

Antique Tractor Club - In Memory of Ray Giant
Mizpah Chanters - In Memory of Nancy Moore
Mizpah Chanters - In Memory of Galen Lehman

$100 Million
Dollar Club Give $100 And Feel 

Like A Million
Join the Shriner’s $100 Million Club

With your gift, you will receive a certificate and will be entitled
 to the $100 Million Club tassel holder ($10) on your fez. 

Not only will you be participating in the 
“WORLD’S GREATEST PHILANTHROPY” 

but also in the 
“WORLD’S PUREST CHARITY”.

___ I would like to make a cash contribution at this time of at
       least $100, which is tax deductible.
       * Please make your check payable to: 
                    SHRINERS HOSPITAL FOR CHILDREN

___ I would like to make a contributaion using my credit card.
       * Please include credit card number & expiration date (MC, Visa, Discover)

Certificate Information
Person Donating ____________________________________
Unless specified otherwise, will also be the name on certificate

In Memory of / Honor of (circle one) ______________________

How would you like to receive your certificate?

(  ) Pick up in office - framed (  ) Stated Meeting - framed

Mail to:  ___________________________________________

       * Mail form to Mizpah Shrine; 1015 Memorial Way, Fort Wayne, IN 46805
Email to:  recorder@mizpahshrine.com

260-426-4543 • fax:  260-426-4544

		
Name		                   
Neil C. Bear	                       
Joseph D. Jenckes                  
John W. McLaughlin	           
Jerry Searfoos	                      
John R. “Hap” Dragoo, 
                           PP, 33°	         
Arthur G. Spirou	           
Alfred J. Edwards, PP, 33°    

	
Passed   
2/19/20
2/20/20
3/9/20

10/16/19
3/24/20

4/6/20
4/11/20

	
Creation
11/27/65

5/2/92
11/18/00
11/29/75
12/12/59

5/16/70
11/25/72

	    

	
	
D.O.B 
2/5/37
6/2/48

12/17/46
3/25/45
2/11/26

7/15/22
2/26/24
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Mizpah Antique Power Club
May 2020 ...
We will never forget the words or sayings; (1) Covid19, (2) we are all in this together, (3) stay healthy, and 
most of all (4) stay home.  These times will change forever the way we live more so than September 11th did.

Let’s look about our events coming up this summer.  
	 a.  Who would like to host our Summer Party – Notify President Spanky 
	 b.  The Tractor Drive will take place August 8th
	 c.  The Ladies Stag will be October 3rd
	 d.  Mackinac Bridge Crossing is scheduled September 10th thru 12th

Chairmen Dave Bockelman has done a wonderful job in the planning of our biggest event of the year.  There 
are 20 rooms reserved at the Bayside Hotel of Mackinac.  The count as of April 12th is approximately 15 
APC members going.  If you would like to go, call 855-273-0955 to reserve your room.  This is a once in a 
life time event, so think really hard about going to the bridge.
Hopefully, we’ll have a meeting in May @ 9 and 14 with more information.  If you have questions concern-
ing the Bridge Crossing, call Dave (260-750-0374) after 4 PM.

Stay healthy and take this time to tune-up and shine-up your tractors.

Jerry W Freewalt PP, Secretary
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Saturday, August 1, 2020.



 
• Shrine Events during May all are cancelled in person until May 31. Individual functions may be changed to 
	 video/phone. Please watch for updates.
 • Please watch the Mizpah Shrine Calendar on line:    
	 http://mizpahshrine.com/calendar.html https://www.facebook.com/MizpahShrineCenter/ for face book 
	 or check post card notices arriving in your mail.  Some units will continue to call or post in their 
	 electronic mailings of any changes to the schedule as we know it.
 • May 6th – Stated Meeting (we will be using a Zoom Meeting)
 • June 3rd – Stated Meeting (we may zoom if extended stay at home orders exist)
 • June 10th – Etna Acres Golf outing money goes to support Shrine Transportation fund
 • June 17th – Mizpah Golf Outing – Noblehawk Golf Links, Kendallville
 • June 19th – Fish Fry at the Temple
 • July 1st - Stated Meeting Stated Meeting (we may zoom if extended stay at home orders exist)
 • July 4th-9th Imperial Shrine Sessions in Kansas City
 • July 16th – Mizpah night at the Tin Caps
 • July 17th – Fish Fry at the Temple
 • July 18th – Lawton Park Car Show - 8 AM – 2 PM
 • AUGUST 1st – rescheduled Potentate’s Ball at the Temple - One Enchanted Evening 
 • August 14th – Fish Fry at the Temple
 • August 22nd – Grill Masters Bourbon Tasting – Mizpah Shrine
 • August 22nd-23rd – Horse Show
 • August 26th – Shrine Appreciation Stag
 • September 2nd - Stated Meeting 
 • September 9th-13th – GLSA Convention in Evansville
 • September 18th – Set up for Sportsman Raffle
 • September 18th – Fish fry at the Temple
 • September 19th – Sportsman Raffle
 • September 26th – Set up for Fly IN
 • September 27th – Fly IN Breakfast
 • October 3rd – Hillbilly Jamborie
 • October 31st – 1 day Blue Lodge and Shrine Class – Kosciusko Shrine Club Building
 • November 28th – Purdue vs. Indiana Football bus trip – at Bloominton

 • Lady Sue will host her “Hat Party” on a date yet to be determined… watch for notices on this particular event. 	
	 It will be a fun filled ladies’ day with a served meal.  (The Divan and others will be serving you!)

Updated and Upcoming Dates  
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May Calendar of Events Around Mizpah

Per the Grand Master Directive, there will be no Masonic in person activity until 
May 31, 2020. Using remote phone/video conference meetings is acceptable. 

Please contact the office at 260-426-4543 or 
email allah-bi@mizpahshrine.com for questions.

May stated meeting will be a phone/video conference meeting. 
See page 2 for details.

CANCELLED

CANCELLED

CANCELLED
CANCELLED

8



June Calendar of Events Around Mizpah

CANCELLED
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Mizpah Shrine Night at the Tincaps 
Thursday, July 16th Tincaps vs Clinton @ 7:05pm
40 tickets have been donated by an anonymous donor.
1st come 1st serve, limit 2 free tickets, more tickets can purchased 
Call the office between 9am-1pm Monday-Thursday by July 1st for reservations 

260-426-4543
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Mizpah Vettes

The Mizpah Vettes are alive and well and gearing up for a great parade season.

At our Christmas get together in December 2019 President Michael Brothers presented now Potentate 
Rudy Mahara with a check for $5000 to be applied towards van expenses.

January 9, 2020 the Mizpah Vettes met for their monthly meeting to get organized for this year. It was 
decided that due to lack of activity for the Mizpah Vettes in the winter time that we would suspend our 
February and March meetings We had planned on meeting at the Temple April 9th but due to the Co-
vid-19 virus pandemic we did not hold that meeting. If meeting limitations are loosened up by Governor 
Holcomb our next meeting will be May 14th at the Temple – 7pm.

At our organizational meeting we discussed our parade calendar for 2019 and discussed which parades 
we might participate in this year. I spoke with Potentate Rudy Mahara about which parades the Divan 
will participate in this summer. Potentate Mahara is still unsure of the full Temple parade schedule but 
the Ft Wayne Memorial Day parade will be on the list as well as the Imperial Session parade in Kansas 
City July 4th and the GLSA Session Parade in Evansville in September. Potentate Mahara hopes to have a 
big turnout for the GLSA parade to support candidate PP Jerry Freewalt

Normally we would be getting excited as we have the date of our kickoff parade. Always a popular pa-
rade is the Shipshewana parade – it is scheduled to be held on May 2nd in Shipshewana, it will be our 
initial parade for 2020. If the parade is held, we will plan on assembling in Shipshewana at 9am for a 
10am parade kickoff. However due to the pandemic we are experiencing we are unsure if the Shipshe-
wana Parade will be held, we will keep you informed ASAP.

Good news is that we have added a couple of new members and look forward to them joining us in our 
parades this summer. We do have room for a few more VETTES!! If you have a corvette give us a shout.

As you all are aware our country as well as the world is experiencing one of the worst times in history. 
Please keep your friends, relatives, and neighbors in your thoughts and prayers as we work our way 
through these troubled times.

Remember: Life begins at 150

Wayne

The Vettes Club



13

Fort Wayne
February
CHICAGO: 

10 Trips, 19 patients
Drivers:

Doug Brouwer 
Jesse Brown 
Gene Caryer 
Jerry DeLeon 
Ray Hoover 
Ed Howard 

Jeff Baumgardner 
Dan Moss 

Dave Roose 
Dennis Schebig 
Dewey Senger 
John VanVoorst 
Jerry Willman 

The Nobles and their Ladies listed drove Mizpah Shrine vans transporting our patient-champions and 
their parents to Chicago or Cincinnati the last few weeks.

Interested in 
becoming a driver? 
Contact one of the 
Schedulers or the 

Mizpah Shrine 
office TODAY!!

Fort Wayne
March

CHICAGO: 
9 Trips, 12 Patients

Drivers:
Doug Brouwer 
Jesse Brown 
Gene Caryer 

Bob Davis 
Jerry DeLeon 

Arlie Elam 
Bob Evers 

Ray Hoover 
Steve Poiry 

David Roose 
Dennis Schebig 
Dewey Senger 
Jerry Willman  

Grant County
January
CHICAGO: 

1 Trip, 1 Patient
Drivers:
Bob Surber
Roger Beck  

Lagrange and 
Steuben 
Counties
February
CHICAGO: 

8 Trips
CINCINATI: 

2 Trips, 10 Patients 
(two twice)
Drivers:

Ray Hoover (9)
Don Shively (3)
Larry Lant (3)
Jeff Brill (2)

John Tchinski (1)
John Wilhelm (1)  

Lagrange and 
Steuben 
Counties

March
CHICAGO: 

5 Trips
CINCINATI: 

3 Trips, 7 Patients 
(one three times)

Drivers:
Ray Hoover (4)
Don Shively (3)
Larry Lant (2)

Jerry Willman (1)
John Wilhelm (3)  Noble County

February
CHICAGO: 

4 Trips
CINCINATI: 

4 Trips, 4 Patients
Drivers:

Jake Dermott
Terry Dermott

Larry Lant
Nub Lowry

Dewey Senger 

Drivers cont.:
Robert Evers

Brett Anderson
Terry Bradner

Jim Boone
John Harlan
Rodger Allen

Larry Lant
Robert Dumford 

Noble County
February
CHICAGO: 

6 Trips
CINCINATI: 

6 Trips, 8 Patients
Drivers:

Jake Dermott
Terry Dermott

The Very first Easter was not in a crowded worship space with singing and praising.  On 
the very first Easter the disciples were locked in their houses.  It was dangerous for them 
to come out.  They were afraid.  They wanted to believe the good news they heard from 
the women, that Jesus had risen.  But it seemed to good to be true.  They were living in 
a time of such despair and such fear.  If they left their homes their lives and the lives of 
their loved ones might be at risk.  Could a miracle really have happened?  Could life really 
had won out over death?  Could this time of terror and fear really be coming to an end?  
Alone in their home they dared to believe that hope was possible, that the long night 
was over and the morning had broken, that God’s love was the most powerful of all, even 
though it didn’t seem quite real yet.  Eventually, they were able to leave their homes, 
when the fear and danger had subsided.  They went around celebrating and spreading the 
good news that Jesus was risen and love was the most powerful force on the earth.  
This year, we might get to experience a taste of what that first Easter was like, still in our 
homes daring to believe that hope is on the horizon.  Then, after a while, when it is safe 
for all people, when it is the most loving choice, we will come out, gathering together, 
singing and shouting the good news that God brings life even out of death, that love al-
ways has the final say!

This year we may have had the closest taste we have had yet to what that first Easter was
like.
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COMMERCIAL
WAREHOUSE &
CARTAGE, INC

Gregg Parrish, President
3402 Meyer Road
Fort Wayne, IN 

Phone:  (260) 426-7825

Michael Coe               (260)424-6260

Slaughtering
Processing

Smoking
Retail

Krider’s Meat Processing

735 W. Market Street
Columbia City, IN 46725

(260) 248-8315
Bob Randy

It’s that time again time to get their shoes put back 
on the horses and get the saddles out and get cleaned 
and polished up for the year. A group of us are getting 
ready for a good Friday trail ride. Our spring fling has 
been cancelled. We will still be having our Fall Fling on 
November 6th. If you purchased a ticket for the Spring 
Fling it will be good for the Fall Fling or you can ask for 
a refund if you will be unable to attend the Fall Fling. 
Not much is happening at the club house or grounds 
it is far too wet and the corona virus has seized and 
postponed everything till further notice. We have lots 
of spring projects to tend to if it dries up. Which means 
that green grass will start to grow again. Sure hope 
Denny has his blades sharpened to cut the grass. And 
his mower in tip top shape for the season. Also, any-
one that would like to sit on a mower for a few hours 
is more than welcome to fire it up and mow anytime. 
Last year we had a great mowing crew. Big thanks go 
out to Mike Hardiek for the February meal he pre-
pared, and it was very good. Horse show ads range 
from $35.00-$125 book ad or up to a $200-$1000.00 
sponsor ad or more. If you would like to place an ad 
in the horse show ad book just talk to a horse patrol 
member.

Justin Smith

Sportsman Raffle – 
September 19th

This is Mizpah’s 2nd largest fundraiser.  
Please call Steve Cowan for 

Ticket Information 

260-740-2695



AALifts
Alternative Accessibility Lifts

Steve Cowan
Managing Partner

For Life’s Ups and Downs

4830 Jean Drive • Fort Wayne, IN 46825
Tel:  260-482-5555 • Fax:  260-482-5785

Email:  aes12@earthlink.net
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Nobles, Greetings! 

Due to the Coronavirus (covid-19) and per 
the Potentate’s directive, the Khybers did not 
meet in March or April. We’d like to remind 
everyone to follow these prevention guide-
lines: Wash hands frequently with hot soapy 
water. Avoid touching your eyes, nose and 
mouth. Cover your nose and mouth when 
sneezing or coughing and try to maintain a 
six-foot distance from others. Provided so-
cial gatherings return to normal, the Khybers 
will begin our trap shooting at the Horse Pa-
trol grounds May 19th and June 16th at 6pm 
(985 IN-9 Columbia City). As always, one 
doesn’t have to be a club member or own 
equipment to join us. Trap shooting is a great 
way to test your skill and all shoots are done 
in a safe and fun atmosphere. Business meet-
ings will be May 26th and June 23rd with 
social hour starting at 6 and the business end 
starting at 7. 

Fraternally, 

Matt Nodine

Greetings from 
the 

Daughters of the Nile,

We would like to ask that 
everyone stay safe and healthy.  
May we soon be able to gather 

and fellowship once again.  

Upcoming activities to put on your 
calendar.  In August we are looking 
at attending a performance at the 
Wagon Wheel.  October brings a Tea 
10/3/2020 and a Vendor Craft Fair 

on 10/31/2020.

There may be other surprises 
along the way, so please stay 

tuned.

May you all stay safe and 
healthy as we journey 
through this together.

Romona Dunfee
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Mizpah Shrine Center
1015A Memorial Way
Fort Wayne, IN 46805

2500 bags have been ordered, not all 
are spoken for at this time.  Please call 

the office between 9am-1pm Monday-Thursday if you or 
your club would like to be added to the pre-order list 

260-426-4543

Onions will be in sometime
in the first 2 weeks of May

Onions are $11.95 
for a 10lb. bag


